MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  3.9.24
9.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Beth Bailey, Jennifer Yuill, Evan Owen.
9.2  PRESENT
Cllr. William Hooban (Chairman), Nia Rees (Vice Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Griffiths Sian Edwards, John Ceri Evans, Edward Williams, Denise Stone, and Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).
20 members of the public were present.

The Chairman welcomed Ms Jodie Pritchard of Baileys and Partners to the meeting so as to give the Members an update of the work that is been done in Gors y Gedol woods. They have received numerous grants towards carrying out this work and a lottery grant has been received and a planning application is going to be submitted to create a zig-zag path which will be suitable for wheelchair users. This project is known as Llais y Goedwig and asking if one of the Council Members would be willing to help them and Cllr. Nia Rees agreed to this. Also it was made known that a Woodland Festival was going to be held.
9.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman wished Cllr. John Ceri Evans a speedy recovery following his recent accident.
9.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on July 2nd 2024 and planning meeting on August 6th were found to be correct. 
9.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 7.10 (A) It was made known that the financial donation to the Dyffryn Elves would be paid into the regeneration group bank account and this would be done next month along with all other financial donations.
9.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST.
Cllr. Edward Griffiths declared an interest in the planning application for Llwyn Griffri, Talybont and he signed a personal Declaration of Interest form and was not present when this application was discussed.
9.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  I am still waiting for copies of recent presentations, when I get them I will forward them. No meetings in August, but many surveys and consultations. If any Community Councillor wants to take part in National and Gwynedd consultations or surveys, the best way is to go on to the Gwynedd Council web site and enter ‘press releases’ that is where I get most of my information without having to read long reports. The Gwynedd Council is having problems with suppliers, especially suppliers of replacement bins and recycling bins. Residents wanting replacement green bins for instance have been told to put out up to three black bin bags because of the delays in getting replacements. The ‘No Dogs’ areas on Gwynedd beaches expired on 14th August. A quick consultation and survey allowed the Council to carry on from the 15th August for another three years. The Order also included dog owners having to clean up after their dogs. There is now an emphasis on trying to get the dog owners to take their ‘poo bags’ home with them and put them in their bins at home especially when official dog poo bins are full and not leave poo bags on fences etc. Pension Credit -  Cyngor Gwynedd Members are kindly asked to help raise awareness of Pension Credits among their constituents. Those over the State Pension age may be entitled to Pension Credit. Find out if you're eligible and claim what's yours at: www.gov.wales/HereToHelp or call the free Advice link Cymru helpline on 0808 250 5700. Support available for the new school term Cyngor Gwynedd is urging parents and guardians of school-aged children to check if they are eligible for support towards buying clothes and learning materials for the new term. The costs of the new academic year can cause concern for many families and Cyngor Gwynedd is keen to remind families to make the most of the support available, which includes: Free school meals, School Essentials Grant Scheme, School uniform, Free period products.  Details on the Gwynedd web-site. Details of the Llanbedr by-pass plans, talks etc are available on the 
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Gwynedd Council web-site.  Also the Article 4 scheme in Gwynedd came into effect on 1st September. It means that planning permission has to be obtained before changing a property to a second home or holiday use. The Snowdonia National Park plan to introduce the same scheme on 1 June 2025. There have been objections that could lead to legal challenges.Article 4 is supported by the Welsh Government and was part of a deal between Labour and Plaid Cymru to try to solve the problem of second homes and domestic properties being used as holiday lets. Gwynedd Council wants comments on the proposed new development plan. Details…www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/gwyneddLDP  
I am not sure whether this is for the whole of Gwynedd or just the area outside the SNP. There is a petition objecting to the closure of the Coed y Brenin site in Ganllwyd. Stop Natural Resources Wales closing Bwlch Nant yr Arian, Coed y Brenin & Ynyslas visitor  centres. https://petitions.senedd.wales/signatures/2541365/verify?token=NNqCrb8XtGIfL5kIixzx I am available on 01341 242 758. 

9.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Variation of Condition 2 (Revised design) attached to Planning Permission NP5/58/365H dated 18/09/2023 Plot 3, O.S. Field No. 9687, Penybont, Talybont (NP5/58/365J)
Support this application.
Install 3 holiday pods, access routes and sewage treatment system Llwyn Griffri, Talybont (NP5/58/9G)

Support this application.
I    Y Tir
All the Members agreed for the Standing Orders to be suspended so Mr. John Colwell could address the Council on behalf of Ms Tracy Brookes. Mr. Colwell stated that much had gone on in the last 6 months and a meeting had been held in July 2024. Y Tir needs help to create a new committee and it was suggested that they come to the Community Council asking them to help create this committee. The situation at the moment has gone out of hand and also it was made known that they had recenlty won the Green Flag award. As other members of the public were present and wanted to speak it was agreed for them to be able to do this at next month’s meeting.
9.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 

It was reported that the Council had spent £62,398.83 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was £31,411.83 more expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This is mainly because the Council has paid the final payment regarding development of the car park in the new financial year.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Denise Stone reported that following a meeting of the new regeneration group they are looking for ideas for specific projects and how to engage better with the wider community and they have also offered to be part of the village hall committee and run both committees alongside each other and Mr. Mike Tibbetts would act as treasurer for both committees.
C  Village Hall
Cllr. Denise Stone reported that the report for the above had been incorporated into the above. Concern was voiced that the village hall café had still not reopened. A quote was received to replace the remaining wooden window and it was agreed that the Chairman would look into getting more quotes before a decision was made. Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams stated as he was not receiving any information with regard to the above matters that he was resigning as a Trustee of the village hall committee.
D   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play park
Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that she and Cllr. Jennifer Yuill had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and they reported as follows - that the bus shelter at Talybont was, the bus shelter on Ystumgwern Road was fine and the one near Ty Cerrig. Penybont Garden was very tidy, Morlo Park was fine. The  play park was fine but complaints had been received that the bottom gate could not be opened and the Chairman agreed to deal with this 
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matter. In the absence of Cllr. Jennifer Yuill, the Clerk reported that the public cemetery was fine apart from the fact that the grass behind the seat in the cemetery was not cut or the grass behind the headstones in the cremation section was not cut and the Clerk agreed to contact the contractor with regards to this matter, Llanddwywe cemetery was fine and so was Llanenddwyn cemetery.  The Clerk was asked to contact the contractor to ask for public footpath no. 61 to be cut. Cllr. Jennifer Yuill agreed to do the inspection next month with Cllr. Sian Edwards. 
E   Official Opening of the Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had received a reply from Mr. Steffan Jones of Gwynedd Council about the toilet block and that he was going to send over a report on the state of this toilet block in the next week. It was decided to hold an offical opening on Friday 13th of this month at 2.00 p.m. and Cllr. Edward Williams was asked to formally open the car park in recognition for all the hard work he and Mrs Williams did with the grant application for the car park. It was agreed to invite the school children to be present and also the Clerk was asked to contact the Cambrian News. Cllr. Denise Stone stated that Fox’s One Stop shop were prepared to donate ballons and treats to the school children.
It was agreed to ask Mr. Gary Martayn if he would take on the work of strimming the grass around the car park and also ask Gwynedd Council if it would be possible to have double yellow lines now painted outside the shop and outside the car park entrance as it is difficult to see coming out of the car park with cars park outisde the shop.
F   Training for Councillors
The Clerk reported that the Chairman and the Vice Chaimanr had asked her to book them on some of the training courses run by One Voice Wales and that this had been done. The Clerk reported further  that she had already sent a copy of the dates of training available for August and September to all Members.
G   Cylch Meithrin y Gromlech
Because of the absence of Cllr. Beth Bailey it was decided to move this item to next month’s agenda.
H   Election of Councillor
The Clerk reported that a notice had been put up on both the notice boards and the Council's website advertising the vacant seat that exists in Llanendwyn Ward of the Council and this notice will expire on the 9th of this month.
I    Y Tir
This matter had already been discussed at the begining of the Council meeting and it was agreed to put the matter on next month’s agenda and for the Council meeting to start at 7.00 p.m. as members of the public had requested to attend the meeting to address the Council.
J   Remembrance Sunday
The Clerk reported that she had put this matter on the agenda so as to remind Members that it was time to start organizing this event again this year. The Chairman reported that he had already asked members of the ATC to be present and it was agreed that the Clerk would ask Ms Ceri Griffiths to come and play the horn, it was decided to ask Mrs Alma Griffiths to take the service and ask Mr. Roy Gamlin to take part and also ask the police to be present. It was agreed to purchase two wreaths again this year.
K   HAL

The Clerk reported that she had received an email together with a copy of the latest spreadsheet from Jodie Pritchard, one of the Board members of the above following the announcement of the centre closing on the 1st of August and asking that if the Councils who have stopped contributing to HAL have second thoughts and start contributing again they will be happy to come to a Council meeting to discuss the matter. It was decided unanimously by all Members present not to contribute any more money to the above.
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9.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council –Environment Department
Received an email from the above informing the Council that FFordd y Capel, Dyffryn Ardudwy will be closed on the 10th of this month on health and safety grounds for the public during the restoration of a communication pipeline on behalf of Dwr Cymru.
B   Gwynedd Council – Legal Department
Received an email from the above Department regarding a single vote system consultation stating that there is a link to the consultation for the Council to complete. The Clerk reported that she had forwarded this email to all Members already. It was unanimously agreed to keep the voting system as it is now.
C    Snowdonia National Park

Received a letter from the above for information to the Council stating that an Appeal has stated regarding planning application NP5/58/LB459E
D   Mr. Duncan Newport
Received an e-mail from the above following the planning committee meeting on the 6th of last month. It was decided not to reply to the latest e-mail received from Mr. Newport as he had been informed at the planning committee last month for him to take the matter further if he was not happy with the Council’s response. Also it was made known that the Council’s decision to withdraw their support for the planning application did not affect the National Park’s decision regarding the planning application.
9.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £31,184.79 in the current account and  £55,194.77 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting
Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £546.12 (wages) + £125.20 costs = £398.26 
Evergreen                      -  £830.00 –  cut grass in cemeteries  (July & August)

Mr. Gary Martayn        -  £550.00  -  cut grass in play park and around the benches (July & August)

Mr. G. J. Williams         -  £116.00  -  cut grass in various places in Talybont (July & August)

Gwynedd  Council      - £4,000.00  -  contribution to keep the public toilets in Talybont open

Gwynedd Council       -    £420.00  -   internal audit 2023/24

Mr. D. Trahearn          -    £200.00  -  erect car park signs

J. B. Pest Control         -      £80.00  -  eradicate moles by Talybont toilets

Tree Fella                     -    £600.00  -   cutting trees in the new cemetery
One Voice Wales          -    £40.00  -   Councillor Training

The above payments were processesed by the Chairman, Cllr. William Hooban and Cllr. Denise Stone  approved the payments and permission was granted to the Clerk/Treasurer to make payment on line or by cheque at the end of the meeting. 
Monies received since last meeting
Pritchard a Griffiths - £1,824.00 – burial re the late Mr. Robert John Evans

Gwynedd Council  - £25,000.00  -  half the precept
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – None - translation services 
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9.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS
It was made known tha the Tim Tacluso had not repaired the fence in the football field and Cllr. Nia Rees agreed to contact them again.
It was made known that the lease of the football field was been sorted by ADRA.

It was made known that a village christmas celebration would be held on the 1st December and the school children would be taking part in a parade, a wicker lanter workshop was going to be held and more christmas lights were going to be purchased. Agenda next month.
It was made known that the youth club would be starting next week in the village hall and held on a Tuesday evening (apart from the first Tuesday of the month) and the Members agreed that the Community Council would pay for the youth club to hire the hall.

Concern was voiced that the pot holes up Gors y Gedol drive had stil not been repaired.

The Clerk was asked to contact the Highways Department asking them to curt along the side of the road from Llanddwywe down towards Dyffryn Seaside Estate.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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